## RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2022-004



## DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS

EXECUTIVE OFFICES
60 HUDSON STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10013

CHARLES M. SMITH, Jt, R.A., Commissioner

GEORGE E. BERGER, P.E.

Assistant Commissioner Building Construction

TO:

BOROUGH SUPERINTENDENTS

FROM:

George E. Berger, P.E.

Assistant Commissioner

DATE:

3.

June 22, 1988

SUBJECT:

Accessory Bathrooms and Kitchen Facilities

in Connection with Commercial Uses

(Department Memo dated February 18, 1982)

The departmental memo dated February 18, 1982, paragraph E of part 2, indicates that bathrooms with more than 2 fixtures, multiple of 2 fixtures within a bathroom and more than one additional sink outside of the bathroom require the approval of the Commissioner of Buildings.

Such approval may be granted by the Borough Superintendents. A copy of the request by the applicant must be sent by him to the Mayor's Office of Loft Enforcement for information purposes.

This memorandum supplements the departmental memo dated February 18, 1982.

GEB:RD:lq